
contributed to the cooking, 

cutting, serving, cleanup  and 

all the great dishes that were 

provided for our enjoyment.  

I had the use of the John Deer 

Gator and was able to get out 

on the trails for some leisurely 

riding and was very happy to 

get back to nature once again. 

The Rebels Ride was well at-

tended and we had a very nice 

day with mild temperatures 

and very little snow in the 

backcountry. We had smokies 

and  hot dogs at Margaret 

Lake. 

I hope everyone had a Merry 
Christmas and I wish you all a 
very Happy New Year. 

2012 found me still quad less 

although I was able to enjoy 

the use of a John Deer Gator 

courtesy of AOHVA and Agro 

Equipment of Calgary for a 

portion of the year. 

2012 saw some changes in the 

executive of the club, with 

some key members stepping 

down. Evan Peters left as treas-

urer and Tony Shaw replaced 

him. Kevin Fex stepped down 

from the membership mail 

out duties, Alec Boyce took 

over this position. Christine 

Ross stepped down as secre-

tary and Rebecca McKay took 

over this position. There were 

a few learning curves but all 

the previous directors were 

very helpful in the transition 

to the new executive and for 

this I thank you all. 

The family day outing was well 

attended and I was able to 

attend and cook some smokies  

and hot dogs for everyone. 

Our Poker Rally was another 

snowy event and was moved to 

the first week of May so as to 

allow side by side ATV’s to 

join the ride legally. 

May Long weekend had a 

good turnout and the weather 

was quite nice as well. I came 

out for the Saturday evening 

and cooked for the pot luck 

that we had. I want to thank 

all that helped with the setup 

and cleanup for this event. 

We also had a silent auction 

with various items that was 

well received. I thank all the 

successful buyers for their 

contribution to the club.  

My next event was the Labour 

Day weekend and Pig roast. 

We had to do some last mi-

nute scratching to find a re-

placement for Bob Bolton and 

Nick Potier  as Bob was too 

sick to attend the event. We 

did manage to find Ernie’s 

BBQ and he was able to  set 

us up with a hog and BBQ for 

the weekend. I want to thank 

Louis Maisonneuve for pick-

ing up the hog and helping 

with the cooking of same. We 

did have some real good com-

ments on the meal. Again I 

would like to thank all that 
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In July 2012, on behalf of the 
AOHVA, I was invited along 
with Minister Cusanelli and 
her entourage along with Trav-
el Alberta representatives, and 
various other important 
groups to learn about and ex-
perience Quebec’s ATV and 
snowmobile trail system. 

Jean-Jaques Rivet and Chris-
tian St-Onge of BRP—
Bombardier organized the 
event and activities, and sup-
plied the necessary ATV’s for 
the tour. 

We started out from the Fair-
mont Tremblant, located in a 
European style village at the 
base of Mont Tremblant. This 

area has everything that you 
need to enjoy your trip; from 
beautiful surroundings, fine 
dining, nightclubs, shopping 
and a casino to name a few. 

Everyone enjoyed the two days 
of riding and presentations 
made by the representatives of 
the FQCQ (ATV) and FCMQ 
(snowmobile) Associations. 
Quebec has the largest net-
work of trails in North Ameri-
ca with over 17,000 km of well 
maintained and varied trails. 
Half are accessible in the sum-
mer and the other in the win-
ter; as well there are 10,000 
km of trail that are open year 
round. 

The trail system is maintained 
and funded by a trail permit 
arrangement. Every person 
that goes out on the trails must 
purchase a trail pass and most 
of the funds collected go di-
rectly back to the clubs to 
maintain the trails. It’s suggest-
ed that that you buy your per-
mit where you ride so that 
your money supports the trails 
that you ride most often.  This 
is a great sustainable system 
that has worked well for Que-
bec for may years.  I look for-
ward to returning to the area 
in the future to explore the 
trail system further. 
 
I would like to thank everyone 
who participated in this event 
and made it possible. 

Garry Salekin, CARA VP Visits the Quebec Trail System 

“This is a great 

sustainable trail 

system that has 

worked well for 

Quebec for many 

years” 
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A spectacular view along 

one of the trails in Quebec. 

Quebec ATV trails  

in the fall. 

The group is preparing 

to ride the trails 

Garry Salekin and 

Minister Cusanelli 

To view this newsletter in full colour go to www.calgaryatvriders.com to download 



themselves.  The far too few 
dedicated volunteers who work 
tirelessly to protect both the 
environment and the sport of 
off-highway vehicle riding do 
the bulk of work.  Many peo-
ple talk of the problems our 
trail system has and what 
needs to happen to fix them 
but few dive head first into the 
task like Garry Salekin does. 

This year, Calgary ATV Riders 
Association vice president Gar-
ry Salekin was awarded the 
prestigious Queen’s Diamond 
Jubilee Medal for his work on 
the preservation, enhancement 
and maintenance of Alberta’s 
many off-highway vehicle trails. 
In celebration of the Queen’s 
Diamond Jubilee, a commemo-
rative medal was created to 
mark the 60th anniversary of 
Queen Elizabeth II’s accession 
to the throne. It also serves to 
honour significant achieve-
ments and contributions of 
Canadians. 
 
The National Trails Coalition 
was invited by the Governor 
General to nominate 30 peo-
ple from across Canada who 
have played a significant role 
in improving Canada’s trail 
infrastructure. Garry Salekin 
clearly deserves the honour. 

We all know that the trails we 
ride on and the bridges we 
cross don’t build and maintain 

Garry Salekin, our own vice-
president of the Calgary ATV 
Riders Association, is one of 
those rare dedicated volunteers 
every club needs. Garry has 
made such a huge impact on 
trail preservation, upgrading 
and maintenance so much so 
that he has been awarded the 
Queen Elizabeth II Diamond 
Jubilee Medal.  

Garry Salekin Awarded the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Medal 

Our own vice-

President of the 

Calgary ATV 

Riders 

Association 

awarded the 

Diamond Jubilee 

Medal! 
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Multi-club bridge is  

installed along Waiparous 

Creek.  This bridge is now 

in jeopardy of being 

washed away and funds are 

needed for the necessary 

repairs. 

Meadow Creek bridge just 

after it was installed. 

Garry Salekin 

working on a 

bridge project 

Garry Salekin along 

with other CARA 

members build the 

embankment for  an 

80ft bridge built in 

the Ghost PLUZ. 
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Arctic Cat ATV’s and Side by 
Side Vehicles equal serious 
fun!  At Ralph’s Motorsports, 
we see customers leaving con-
stantly with their new Cat to 
go riding with HUGE smiles 
on their faces!  Motorsports 
excitement surrounds our deal-
ership daily.  Unfortunately 
though, ATV’s and Side by 
Sides can be hazardous to op-
erate and there are some very 
important things that we en-
sure our customers know. 

OWNER’S MANUAL 
All new ATV’s and Side by 
Sides come with an owner’s 
manual which has a complete 
section focused on safety.  The 
manual talks about everything 
from Safety Riding Gear to 
Warning Labels to Sound 
Judgement when operating 
your ATV or Side by Side.  We 
review the owner’s manual 
with every customer to ensure 
they are aware of its im-
portance.  Even if purchasing a 
used ATV or Side by Side, 
there is  a wealth of owner’s 
manual and safety information 
on the web.   

SAFETY GEAR / RIDING 
PROTECTION 
At Ralph’s Motorsports, we 
offer and educate our custom-
ers in safety and riding gear.  
We still see customers drop 
$10,000 on a new unit and 
then want to “cheap out” on a 
helmet.  We will go to all 
lengths to educate our custom-
er base on the absolute necessi-
ty to have a good approved 
helmet, eye protection, gloves, 
and boots/ankle protection.  
These are very basic necessities 

that don’t cost a lot. 

NEVER DRINK AND 
RIDE!! 
There is absolutely no circum-
stance when operating an ATV 
or Side by Side Vehicle while 
under the influence of alcohol 
or drugs is SAFE!  At Ralph’s, 
we have seen people continu-
ing to operate their toys while 
under the influence and we 
have seen some disastrous re-
sults.  ATV’s and Side by Side 
Vehicles along with the terrain 
they are often operated in is 
hazardous to begin with.  
Combining drugs or alcohol is 
simply asking for trouble, 
Ralph’s will not give anyone a 
thumbs up on this one! 

KNOW YOUR TERRAIN & 
YOUR CAPABILITIES 
ATV’s and Side by Sides can 
be operated in several different 
terrains and each area can 
bring its own challenges.  En-

sure you know the terrain you 
are riding in and speak up 
when you are overwhelmed or 
don’t feel you can handle 
things.  We’ve seen people get 
injured simply because they 
are trying to keep up with the 
group and riding over their 
head.   

TRAIN THE UPCOMING 
GENERATION 
Ralph’s Motorsports supports 
Bonny Lackey of Hidden 
Trails Adventures & Training 
Ltd. in her efforts to train our 
children.  We provide the AT-
V’s and equipment to assist in 
her teaching.  With riding 
being a family event, it be-
comes important to ensure our 
children are trained properly 
on safety, responsible riding 
and proper operation of an 
ATV.  At Ralph’s, we encour-
age constant supervision of 
children on ATV’s to ensure a 
safe and fun experience! 

Ralph’s Motorsports Weighs in on the Importance of Safety 
Written by: Colleen Hay 

“Ensure you 

know the terrain 

you are riding in 

and speak up 

when you are 

overwhelmed or 

don’t feel you can 

handle things” 
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All children should wear a 

chest protector. 

A proper fitting helmet is 

an important part of keep-

ing us safe.  Please wear 

your helmet! 

HAPPY RIDING FROM THE TEAM AT RALPH’S 

Ralph’s Motorsports youngest Quad racer Cody Hay doing an 

impressive jump for a six year old.  With proper training and safe-

ty equipment he is following in his parents footsteps who have a 

passion for Off Highway Vehicle sports and safety. 

To view this newsletter in full colour go to www.calgaryatvriders.com to download 



downed tree across the trail 
with only a 12" hand saw was 
an exhausting challenge, but 
we were determined to make a 
loop.  At a couple of locations 
you can see hand glider launch 
platforms on the steep cliffs 
that extend to the valley floor.  
A local Fernie resident we met 
indicated he used them on a 
regular basis to launch his glid-
er from and used his Rhino as 
his access method. 

This year Christine and I 
choose to take an ATV trip 
thru BC's Hwy 93/95, to the 
CNP (CrowsNest Pass) and 
Castle PLUZ (Public Land Use 
Zone) area.  Our first ride start-
ed on the access road into 
Premier Lake, BC where we 
found a trail access point with-
out a staging area to park the 
RV and trailer.  A short ways 
down the road we located a 
suitable area to unload and 
then hit the trails, unfortunate-
ly heavy rains had decided to 
set in making it a soggy cold 
ride.  After a short ~7km of 
trail/road the trail ended at 
another gravel road with a trail 
system sign.  The return trail 
was a moderate distance away 
with only road access.  All the 
trails in the area appeared to 
be short and  disconnected 
with no specific destinations.  
The return trail ended at the 
campground perimeter where 
there was no legal return path 
to the starting point.  This is 
not a trail we would recom-
mend. 

Next stop was Lazy Lake just 
East of Wasa Lake, BC.  This 
was a small 12 site 
campground with a crystal 
clear lake to play in and cool 
down.  We found enough 
trails in the area to explore 
and were told about an aban-
don gold mine up the south 
fork of Lewis Creek Road.  
This was an amazingly beauti-
ful location with a naturally 
covered trail, waterfall, mine 
remnants and even an open 
shaft.  The open shaft provid-
ed a refreshing cold breeze on 
a hot day.  Conquering a 24" 

Next was a stop at McGillvery 
staging area to meet up with 
some long time CARA mem-
bers; Bob and Lise to ride the 
awesome local trails once 
again.  On one of the day rides 
Sylvain and Jason joined our 
80km ride all the way from 
Dutch Creek.  That added 
another 70km to their ride 
resulting in a very long day for 
them.  Exploring the Trail of 7 

Exploring Alberta and BC During our Summer Vacation 
Written by: Todd Lamond & Christine Ross 

“We found 

enough trails in 

the area to 

explore and were 

told about an 

abandon gold 

mine up the 

south fork of 

Lewis Creek 

Road” 
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Bushes overgrow the trails 

making them fun and  

adventurous. 

A waterfall that at one time 

fed water to the sluice box 

for the gold mine. 

Lazy Lake on a hot July afternoon. 

Snow can still be seen in the airshaft at the abandoned gold mine. 
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Bridges for the first time was a 
real treat for the group.  We 
nearly made it to the back side 
of Mt. Ptolemy and Andy 
Good Peak where the CNP 
plane crash is.  On a subse-
quent ride to the plane crash, 
it was disappointing to see the 
new signage that was place less 
than a year before damaged 
and destroyed from an appar-
ent snow slide.  Tops of the 
trees were snapped off 40' up. 

Next stop the Castle Area 
south of Hwy 3 and the 
CNP...where we found lots of 
random camping options west 
of Hwy 774 near Beaver Mines 

Lake , but many RV's appeared 
to be there for the long term 
with many appearing unat-
tended during the week days.  
As we explored the area map-
ping the trails for the next 
Gnarly Mapkin, we found the 
area to be extremely scenic and 
the trails to be less used and 
more narrow with natural 
growth.  One stop to check the 
GPS resulted in an encounter 
with an inquisitive young 
black bear.  As we sized each 
other up from about 150', he 
started to approach.  A little 
rev of the engine is all it took 
to send him scurrying thru the 
bush.  Without a few escape 

options my heart would have 
been pumping a bit faster fol-
lowing the encounter.  A trip 
to the south end of Beaver 
Mines Lake Park was an rela-
tively easy destination ride 
where one could walk to the 
lake and do some fishing.  
This was a memorable location 
as I had spent much of my 
early years in the area and at 
the local lakes.  Definitely 
would like to do some more 
exploring and riding in this 
area in the future!  The 3.5 hr 
drive from Calgary means a 
minimum duration stay of 3-5 
days is optimal.  The drive is 
worth it! 

Exploring Alberta and BC... 
Continued from page 5 

“we found the 

area to be 

extremely scenic 

and the trails to 

be less used and 

more narrow with 

natural growth” 
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The plane crash site is a 

favorite site to visit while in 

the Crowsnest Pass ATVing. 

One of the many cabins on 

Grassy Mountain.  Always 

be respectful of the proper-

ty of others. 
Tailing can been seen all around the abandoned sluice box that has fallen apart over time.  The tailing 

become smaller as large boulders and gravel are removed from the sluice.  Further down the hill large piles 

of finer tailings are visible. 
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Enjoying one of the spectacular views after finding a Geocache. 

PLUZ map from this website:   

http://www.srd.alberta.ca/
MapsPhotosPubli cat ions/
Maps/GPSMapPilotProject/
GPSMapPilotProjectDown-
load.aspx  

It will install as a map choice 
in Map Source.   I still like to 
use the McLean Trails posted 
by Ronin in the ATVFrontier 
Forum some time ago.  Unfor-
tunately, it now seems missing 
in action.  If you can find a 
copy, it is nice in that it names 
many of the trails.  It is also 
less complicated because it 
does not show motorcycle 
tracks.   I loaded the Ronin 

A Garmin compatible trail 
map is now available for down-
load from Alberta SRD.  It 
adds the McLean Creek PLUZ 
to the previously available 
Ghost PLUZ.   Like the Ghost 
PLUZ (formerly called Ghost 
FLUZ) it shows the new num-
bered sign posts that were in-
stalled in the McLean PLUZ 
last year.  Both areas are on 
the same map now. 

First you need to have Garmin 
Map Source installed on your 
computer.  It is recommended 
to uninstall the old Ghost 
FLUZ map first.  Then down-
load and open the Alberta 

tracks with the new Alberta 
PLUZ map as the background 
map and the trails align nicely.  
If you hover the mouse over a 
trail intersection, a bubble 
pops up that shows the  SRD 
sign post number, as well as 
the Ronin track name. 

You can transfer the new Al-
berta PLUZ as a map to your 
Garmin GPS.  I suggest using a 
new blank memory card, and 
installing to that location.   
Installing the map to a 
memory card that already has a 
map on it will erase the pre-
existing map. 

GPS Trails Now Available on SRD Website 
Written by: Ron Edwards 

“We’ve noticed 

on the club rides 

that more and 

more of us have 

GPS`s attached to 

our ATVs” 
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Ron Edward, a long stand-

ing member who has writ-

ten multiple articles for 

this newsletter. And many 

others 

Taking a break and looking 

for a cache. 

 

tainer in the woods or on a 
mountaintop and signing the 
log is often secondary to the 
trek that gets us there.   So 

Quadding and caching – a 
great combo that’s available to 
us in all of our favourite riding 
areas.  We had been doing the 
ATV thing for a few years but 
when the kids bought us our 
first GPS to stop us (well, me) 
from getting lost, we discov-
ered we could look for hidden 
treasure in the woods with this 
thing as well as keep ourselves 
on the right path.  Some 1700 
found caches later, we still very 
much like to combine these 
two pastimes as often as possi-
ble.  Why?  To some, geocach-
ing might seem like a rather 
childish pursuit, but to us, and 
especially combined with AT-
Ving, this has allowed us to 
discover some very cool areas  
that were previously unknown 
to us, yet relatively close-by.  In 
reality, finding that little con-

how is this done?  If you’re 
reading this, you either already 
have an ATV or are interested 
in getting one, so we’ll focus 

ATVing and Geocaching, A Family Affair 
Written by: Louis Maisonneuve 
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instead on how you actually do 
the geocaching part.  We’ve 
noticed on the club rides that 
more and more of us have 
GPS’s attached to our ATVs.  
The key here is to have one to 
which you can download the 
caches.  Not all of them do but 
it’s becoming more common, 
even on the relatively cheaper 
basic ones.  At this point, it’s 
worth mentioning that geo-
caching apps are available as 
well for the many smart 
phones out there.  There are 
however, a number of  issues 
with these when out in the 
boondocks which I won’t get 
into right now.  Suffice to say, 
keep your phones for the ur-
ban caches.  They work quite 
well for those.  

 So, back to our trusty GPS’s.  
First thing to do is to join up 
with Geocaching.com.  You 
can do this for free or you can 
become a “premium member” 
for a few dollars a year.  The 
advantages there are well 
worth it.  You’ll quickly learn 
to move around the site and 
you’ll be happily surprised at 
the amount of caches that are 
out there.   Find and down-
load the ones that are located 
in the area you intend to ride 
in and Voila!, you’re good to 
go.  You can place your own 
caches there as well.  This will 
contribute to the overall cache 
numbers in the area which will 
of course increase the fun fac-
tor for all the other riders who 
like caching.  Some things to 
consider:  When out riding 
and looking for the caches, 
keep in mind that most of our 
riding areas are now governed 

by PLUZs which means you’ll 
have to stick to the designated 
trails to get close, then park 
your quad and go for a hike 
(some can be really short or 
really loooong) to get to 
ground zero (GZ).  Leaving 
your expensive toy in the 
woods by itself can be of some 
concern, especially if you’ll be 
gone for hours.  On those oc-
casions, making sure it’s well 
hidden is of primary im-
portance.  We’ve often done 
this and have found that even 
though our quad was stashed 
only a few feet off a main trail, 
riders going by were always too 
busy concentrating on the 
terrain ahead of them and 
rarely looked off to the sides.  
Maybe we’ve just been lucky or 
maybe our devious plan actual-
ly works.  Either way, we’ve yet 
to encounter any problems 
leaving our machine, whether 
it was for a short while or for 
as long as a multi km adven-
ture.  I’d be more concerned 
with the big and lil’ animals 
that roam about, especially if 

we’ve left food in the quad 
box.   If you still don’t feel 
comfortable doing that, there 
are caches that are close 
enough to not even lose sight 
of your quad.    Also, if you do 
go on a long hiking ad-venture, 
you’ll of course make sure 
someone back home knows 
where the heck you’re going 
and what you’re up to!  ;)   

So that’s all there is to it.  No, 
one more thing.....  Let’s face it 
– none of us are getting any 
younger and all the doctors say 
we should get into the habit of 
exercising as we get older.  We 
think this is ideal - so go ahead 
and get that ride in, and while 
you’re at it, go for a walk and 
grab a few caches along the 
way.  You’ll get some exercise 
and live longer which means 
you’ll ride longer and who 
knows, you just might discover 
a whole ‘nuther area you never 
knew existed.  Happy riding 
and remember.....  there’s 
treasure in them there woods!  
Harrr. 

ATVing and Geocaching... 
Continued from page 7 

“so go ahead and 

get that ride in, 

and while you’re 

at it, go for a walk 

and grab a few 

caches along the 

way.” 
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Example of what a  

Geocache could look like. 

Use caution when leaving 

your ATV unattended while 

Geocaching. 

                      
          Geocaching:  How to get started: 
 

Create:  a free or Premium account at 

www.geocaching.com 

Browse:  There are 1,966,497 active Geocaches and over 

5 million Geocachers worldwide. 

 

Discover:  Explore the world as you search for the cache 

using a GPS device or smartphone. Find the cache, sign 

the logbook and see what others have left behind. 

Share:  Share your experience with other treasure seekers. 
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year, if you never use it.  Figure 
on $2,200 to get set up with a 
satellite phone for the first 
year.  The advantage of the 
monthly plan is that you can 
use your phone anywhere in 
the world, rather than just in 
Canada and Alaska. 

I found the screen on the Iridi-
um 9555 to be a little dark.  
However, the phone found a 
satellite signal every time I 
tried it, so I would judge the 
Iridium system to be quite 
reliable.  The voice audio is a 
little broken up and somewhat 
difficult to understand; it is 
not at all the quality of a cell 
phone call.  This is a character-
istic of all satellite phones. 

Because of the annual cost of 
the satellite phone, I decided 
to switch to inReach by De-
lorme.  I bought the one of the 
first ones available, which 
worked with Android phones.  
The current models also work 
with iPhones, iTouch and 
iPads, as well as with Android 
phones and tablets.  The price 
is $269, with a $30 activation.  
The cheapest subscription is 

ATV accidents are a fact of life 
with this sport, especially with 
inexperienced riders.  When I 
took up quadding four years 
ago, I rode only on club events 
or with very experienced club 
members.  Thanks to their 
instruction, I was soon ready 
to go into the Waiparous and 
McLean PLUZ areas with fami-
ly or friends.   I ride during the 
week, usually with one or two 
inexperienced riders.   On 
weekdays, you cannot count 
on other riders happening to 
come by to rescue you, if you 
should run into a problem. 

Consequently, I decided to 
buy an Iridium network satel-
lite phone and a monthly sub-
scription from Roadpost.ca in 
case I ran into problems.    
Then last year, I sold the 
phone to a snowmobile club, 
and switched to the newly re-
leased Delorme InReach for 
Smartphones.   I switched 
mainly for cost reasons.  This 
article describes my experienc-
es with these two devices. 

I bought the Iridium 9555 
from Roadpost.ca, which cur-
rently sells for $1395.  It is also 
available locally from gpscen-
tral.ca.  There is also a better 
model called the Iridium Ex-
treme for $1695.  There is an 
initial $70 activation fee plus 
the cost of a prepaid card or a 
monthly (no contract) plan.   
The cheapest prepaid card is a 
Canada/Alaska card for $299 
every 6 months, which in-
cludes 200 free minutes.  Alter-
natively, you can buy a basic 
subscription for $59 per 
month, which comes to $720 a 

$15 a month which is a no 
contract, no included tracks , 
no included messages plan.  
The first year cost is $500, 
much less than the satellite 
phone.  The second year cost 
for the inReach would be $180 
compared to $600 for the satel-
lite phone. The inReach re-
quires 2 lithium AA batteries, 
while the sat phone has a re-
chargeable lithium battery. 

It is necessary to download the 
free Earthmate app from 
Google Play or iTunes if you 
want to use it with your 
smartphone. 

The inReach can send tracks 
to a website for your friends to 
see where you are.  This is also 
possible with the Iridium Ex-
treme phone.   You can also 
send SMS texts with either the 
9555 or Extreme, using the 
numeric keyboard as you 
would on a basic cellphone. 

T he  i n Re ac h  w i t h  a 
Smartphone allows you to 
compose SMS text messages 
and send them even if you 
don’t have cellular coverage.  
In fact, you can use a 
smartphone that does not have 
any cell phone provider plan.  
You are just using the 
smartphone as a keypad to 
compose text messages that are 
then sent through the phone’s 
Bluetooth to the inReach.  
The inReach then uploads the 
SMS to the same Iridium satel-
lites that are used for the satel-
lite phone. 

You can press an SOS button 
to send a message to rescue 
providers,  or send one of 

Comparison of Rescue Options   

Delorme inReach vs Iridium Satellite Phone 
Written by: Ron Edwards 

“The inReach can 

send tracks to a 

website for your 

friends to see 

where you are.” 
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A fire awaits the group at 

Margaret Lake during the 

2012 Rebels Ride held in 

early November. 

Hotdogs, smokies , coffee 

and hot chocolate is a  

welcome treat during the 

annual Rebels Ride. 

Iridium
 Satellite Phone 
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three pre-programmed messag-
es to pre-selected recipients 
directly from the inReach, 
without the need of a 
Smartphone.   However, pair-
ing a Smartphone allows you 
to receive messages from the 
rescuers and to send them 
more detailed information 
about your situation. 

I tested the inReach with five 
Android phones.   It paired 
and then connected with four 
of the five phones.  It does 
take a little patience to get it 
all working the first time.  Af-
ter pairing, it seems to work 
better if the inReach is started 
before hitting the Earthmate 
icon on the phone. 

I successfully sent and received 
messages from McLean PLUZ 

to friends on a recent ATV 
outing.  The paired phone has 
to be very close the the 
inReach, and I was not in mo-
tion.    For sending tracks with 

the inReach, it has to have a 
clear view of the sky.  There 
are accessories for mounting 
the inReach on the ATV to 
achieve this. 

Comparison of Rescue Options.  
Continued from page 9 

“I tested the 

inReach with five 

Android phones.   

It paired and then 

connected with 

four of the five 

phones” 
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Club Talk 

A group picture taken in 

the Ghost PLUZ along the 

meadows. 

A favorite picture spot on 

Janies Hill in the Ghost 

PLUZ. 

Delorme inReach with iPhone 

Calgary ATV Riders Corporate Sponsors 

Bow Cycle Motor Sports 
7309 Flint Road NW 
Calgary AB  403-441-1299 

www.bowcyclesouth.com 
 
Bow Ridge Sports 
229 Charleswood Avenue 
Cochrane AB  403-032-2019 

www.bowridgesports.com 
 
Cycle Works 
4127-6 Street NE 
Calgary , AB  403-230-1920 

www.cycleworks.com 
 
Destination Cycle 
3-73 East Lake Crescent NE 
Airdrie, AB  403-948-6940   

GW Cycle 
1020 Meridian Road NE 
Calgary AB  403-569-9555 

www.gwcycleworld.com 
 
 
Mountain Toys 
352 River Avenue 
Cochrane AB  403-932-4828 

www.mountaintoyspolaris.co
m 
 
Ralph`s Motorsports 
5, 2220-32 Avenue 
Calgary, AB   403-291-4868 

www.ralphsmotorsports.com 
 
Walt Healy Motor Sports 
4520-12 Street NE 

Calgary, AB  403-250-8630 

www.walthealy.com 
 
Hidden Trials Adventures 
PO Box 1711 
Cochrane, AB  403-948-5377 

www.hiddentrailsadventure.c
om 
 
Xtreme ATV  Adventures 
7912-71 Avenue SE 
Calgary, AB  403-288-8771 

www.xtremeadventure.com 
 
DNT Inc 
MD Equipment Sales & Ser-
vice 
P.G. Consulting Inc 
ESPS Electrical Safety Pro-
gram Solutions Inc. 
Rocky Development Ltd. 
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sites with a local store with 
showers. 

These maps include trail way-
point markers found or 
planned at major intersections 
on the OHV trail systems.  
These are the numerical or-
ange diamond signs that you 
see when riding the trails.  The 
legal ATV trails are indicated 
and the other trails and cut-
lines are provided to help the 
user orientate themselves.  The 
Motorcycle Only trails are indi-
cated as "other" trails to allow 
the 2-wheeled riders to make 
use of these maps too. 

Future maps are planned for 
the:  
 CNP C5 Area - CrowsNest 

Pass, Indian Graves (near 
Chain Lakes) 

 Castle PLUZ - CrowNest 
Pass south of Hwy 3 to 
USA boarder 

 Bear Berry - West of Sun-
dre  

 Bighorn - Near Rocky Mtn 
House 

Get yours now!  Maps are only 
$20.00 each.  A limited num-
ber and selection of T-shirts 
will also be available with the 
Ghost trail system on the back.  

By now most of you have 
heard of the Gnarly Mapkin, 
but for those of you who have 
not you are probably wonder-
ing what is a Gnarly Mapkin?  
Well, It is the only map you 
can use to wipe the mud off 
your face! 

The Gnarly Mapkin is a 22" X 
22" bandana silk screened with 
a detailed rendition of the 
ATV trail system for the 
Ghost/Waiparous or McLean 
Creek OHV areas.  These 
maps are available in multiple 
colors and are machine washa-
ble after a long day of riding.  
No more soggy, swampy, fall-
ing apart paper maps to worry 
about.  No struggling to re-fold 
the paper maps IF you can 
locate any. 

The Ghost Gnarly Mapkin 
includes: South Ghost, 
Waiparous Valley, Hunter 
Valley, Burnt Timber, and 
Fallen Timber in the Ghost 
PLUZ (Public Land Use Zone) 
area.  It starts NW of 
Cochrane off Hwy 40 and 
extends north to the Red Deer 
River surrounding the area 
around the Forestry Trunk 
Road (Hwy 40/940/734).  
There are numerous random 
camping areas and a few Pro-
vincial campsites that are ATV 
friendly. 

The McLean Creek Gnarly 
Mapkin covers the trails in the 
McLean Creek OHV recrea-
tional PLUZ area which is 
~12km west of Bragg Creek 
on Hwy 66.  McLean Creek 
PRA host an ATV friendly 
campground that is open year 
round and has some powered 

These are available for $25.  $1 
from each map sale at the 
2013 Calgary Motorcycle show 
will be donated to CARA for 
future events and trail im-
provements. 

Email us at gnarlymap-
kin@gmail.com  for more 
information or to place your 
order.  Currently only in-
person or special request Can-
ada Post mail orders are availa-
ble.  Cash, invoice, Paypal or E
-mail money transfers pay-
ments are currently available.  
A future website with on-line 
payment options is being 
planned.  These maps are avail-
able at most of the Calgary 
ATV Riders Association 
(CARA) events or at some 
local ATV dealers; with more 
locations to follow.  Contact 
us if you would like to pur-
chase, stock and/or distribute.  
A discounted volume pricing 
schedule is available to inter-
ested resellers.  Available in 
person at the Northern end of 
the city (Harvest Hills) or 
d o w n t o w n  u p o n  p r e -
arrangements via email. 

Christine & Todd 
Gnarl Mapkin creators 
GnarlyMapkin@Gmail.com 

Gnarly Mapkin, ATV Trail Systems on Fabric Bandanas 

Written by: Todd Lamond & Christine Ross 

“What is a 

Gnarly Mapkin? 

It is the only 

map you can 

use to wipe the 

mud off your 

face!” 
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Detailed Ghost trail  

systems are silkscreened 

on a 22x22 inch bandana. 

Detailed Legends are on 

every map. 
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Club Talk 

A picture taken of some of 

our volunteers while they 

stop and have some fun on 

the trail.  

A first Aid kit holds a  

variety of items essential to 

keep you, your family and 

friends safe in case of an 

accident on the trail. 

Medications 
 

 Antidiarrheal medication (essential for 
preventing dehydration) 

 Over-the-counter oral antihistamines 

 Aspirin and non-aspirin pain relievers 

 Calamine lotion 

 Over-the-counter hydrocortisone cream 

 Personal medications 

 If prescribed by your doctor, drugs to 
treat an allergic attack, such as an auto-
injector of epinephrine 

 Syringe, medicine cup, or spoon 

 

Emergency Items 
 

 Small, waterproof flashlight with extra 
batteries 

 Candles and matches for cold climates 
(never underestimate the lifesaving abili-
ties of fire)  

 Sunscreen 

 Mylar (space) emergency blanket 

 Shovel 

 Knife 

 Rope 

Basic Medical Necessities 
 

 Adhesive tape 

 Aluminum finger splints 

 Antibiotic ointment 

 Antiseptic solution 

 Bandages of various sizes 

 Instant cold packs 

 Chemical hot packs 

 Cotton balls and cotton-tipped swabs 

 Disposable latex or synthetic gloves (at least 
two pairs) 

 Disposable mask for CPR  

 Gauze pads and roller gauze in various sizes 

 First-aid manual 

 Petroleum jelly 

 Plastic bags for disposal of contaminated ma-
terials 

 Safety pins in various sizes 

 Scissors, tweezers, and a needle 

 Soap or instant hand sanitizer 

 Sterile eyewash, such as a saline solution 

 Triangular bandage 

 Any type of bulb suction device for flushing 
out wounds 

First Aid Kit Necessities 

The Calgary ATV Riders Asso-
ciation have held several well 
attended, well organized, fun 
and safe events in since 2006 
through to 2012.  These in-
cluded:  a family day at 
McLean Creek, a ride and 
cookout at McLean Creek in 
March, a poker rally in April, a 
three day campout at the 
Ghost Airstrip in May and 
September, Hunter Valley 
Loop in June, Thunder in the 
Valley in July, a three day cam-
pout in August at Caroline, 

the annual Rebels Ride to 
Margaret Lake in November as 
well as numerous ad-hoc rides 
throughout the year.   

There is a lot of behind the 
scenes work by the executives 
and volunteers that make these 
events so successful.  Every 
ride and group has a leader 
and at least one tail-gunner 
that enhance safety; volunteers 
do advance scouting and clear-
ing of the proposed trails, ar-
range for and transport food, 

coffee and hot chocolate to 
events, collect fees, manage the 
website, arrange for safety 
courses, attend and defend the 
Club’s interests at various 
meetings, make trail improve-
ments, and so on. 
Thank you to everyone who 
have made the past years suc-
cessful and filled with adven-
ture.  The Calgary ATV Riders 
could not have done it without 
the members and their sup-
port. 

A Big Thank You to our Dedicated Volunteers and Members 

“Everyone carries 

some kind of first 

aid kit on their 

ATV (if you don’t 

you should) but 

how many of us 

remember to do 

maintenance on 

it? ” 
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“A CARA 

member once 

again dedicates 

to match 

dollar for 

dollar 

memberships 

during the 

2013 Calgary 

Motorcycle 

Show” 

 

Come down to 

the show and 

renew your 

membership. 
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When was the last time you 

were on the trail out for a long 

enjoyable ride with friends and 

one of your buddies ATV over-

heats?  This is something we 

find happens far too often 

while on club rides.  We are 

stopping regularly to wait for 

an ATV that has overheated.  

While we wonder what the 

problem could be, one look 

and it is confirmed, the radia-

tor is packed with mud.  The 

first question that comes to 

mind is “When was the last 

time you cleaned your rad?”  

Some of the most memorable 

answers have been, “Never”, “I 

didn’t know I had to clean the 

rad”, “What, it’s not that bad” 

or my favorite, “Why should I 

clean my rad, it’s never over-

heated before?”  Sometimes 

you just have to shake your 

head and wonder if your bud-

dy knows the damage that he 

could cause to their bike. Nev-

er mind holding up the group 

while he stops every few kilo-

meters to cool his ATV down 

until he can reach a water 

source to trail clean his rad. 

Which by the way is only a 

temporary solution.  Now 

most of us would avoid the 

mud puddles for the rest of 

the day to prevent another 

overheating occurrence but 

not your buddy, he continues 

to play as much as he can in 

the mud and overheats on a 

continual basis.  Does this 

sound like someone you know 

or maybe you are that buddy?   

Cleaning your rad after every 

ride is an essential part of regu-

lar maintenance.  Not only do 

you want to clean the front of 

your rad but you want to make 

sure the backside is clean as 

well.  You should be able to 

shine a light from the back of 

your radiator and see the light 

through to the front from cor-

ner to corner, not just in the 

centre.   There may be times 

when the radiator must be 

removed and soaked to com-

pletely remove the fine dust 

that accumulates and creates a 

concrete barrier.  This is usual-

ly only necessary if you are a 

regular mudder. 

Possible problems that can 

arise from continual or exces-

sive overheating your ATV are 

but not limited to:  loss of 

antifreeze, base gasket leaking 

oil, piston and or rings melt-

ing, damaged water pump, 

blown head gaskets and in 

extreme cases irreparable dam-

age to your engine and your 

friends never asking you to 

come riding with them again. 

The best advice I can give is 
clean your radiator front and 
back using a high pressure 
washer after each ride ensuring 
the water runs clean.  Carry a 

“Radblaster”, pump or some-
thing you can use to clean your 
radiator with when you are 
close to water.  Check you 
radiator often if you like to 
play in the mud or have it relo-
cated and never drive your 
ATV if it is overheating. 

The Importance of Keeping your Radiator Clean 

During the 2013 mem-
bership drive being held 
during the Calgary Mo-
torcycle show in early Jan-
uary, one generous mem-
ber from the Calgary 

ATV Riders Association 
will match dollar for dol-
lar  memberships pur-
chased during the show.  
We would like to thank 
everyone in advance who 

will renew their member-
ship during this time 
making the 2013 Mem-
bership drive a successful 
one.   

CARA Member Once Again Dedicates a Matching Donation 

A fire awaits the group at 

Margaret Lake during the 

2012 Rebels Ride held in 

early November. 
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Box 51051  

8120 Beddington Blvd. NW  

Calgary, Alberta T3K 3V0  

E-mail: info@calgaryatvriders.com  

Web Site: www.calgaryatvriders.com  

Internet forums: www.thefrontierforums.com  

Formerly ATV Frontier 

On-line membership form purchase:  

www.calgaryatvriders.com/Online_Store_and 

Memberships 

We’re on the Web! 

www.calgaryatvriders.com 

Contact Information 

2013 Ride Schedule  
 

February 17, Family Day at the Ride Ghost Airstrip  

May 4th, the 6th Annual Poker Rally at McLean Creek 

May 17th—20th Long Weekend Camping Riding Ghost Airstrip  

June 22nd, Ad-hoc ride in Hunter Valley 

August 2nd—5th at Caroline Riding and Camping 

August 30th—September 2rd CARA 7th annual Pig Roast / Ghost Airstrip 

November 2nd, the 10th Annual Rebels Ride 
 

2012/2013 Calgary ATV Riders Directors  

Don McKay – CARA President (403) 680-3244  

Gary Salekin – CARA Vice President (Stewardship Coordinator) (403) 609-1208  

Tony Shaw – CARA Treasurer  

Rebecca McKay – CARA Secretary   

Alec Boyce CARA Director / Membership Mailings   

Joanna Wesson – CARA Director  

Kim Wachs – CARA Director  

Bonny Lackey – CARA Director / ATV Instructor / Safety 

Louis Maisonneuve – CARA Director  

Richard Wesson—CARA Director 

you access the back country and  

you are interested in being in-

volved in an organization that 

makes a difference then come 

Join Us!  

Please continue to support the 

Calgary ATV Riders by renewing 

your membership. Our annual 

memberships are only $30 per 

Now more than ever Off High-

way Vehicle (OHV) access and 

random camping is under attack 

in our region.  Our Club is an 

established and vigorous provin-

cial leader that is a balanced and 

environmentally conscious de-

fender of multi-use trails. Your 

voice must be heard to preserve 

our sport and places to ride.  If 

family and cover the period from 

January 1 to December 31.  Cor-

porate memberships are $100.   

Current Members who joined on 

or after Labour Day weekend, are 

considered members for that 

quarter as well as for 2013.  Mem-

bership forms can be downloaded 

on-line www.calgaryatvriders.com.  

2013 CARA Membership Renewal and Drive 
CARA Clothing  is 

available Through our 

website. 

T-shirts $20 

Ball Caps $15 and $35 

Toques $20 and $35 

Hoodies $45 

Calgary ATV Riders Association Mission Statement 

To promote responsible use of Alberta’s Southern Rockies & to ensure the conservation & preserva-
tion of our wilderness areas for the continued use by those who come after us.  

Keep it Green, Keep it Clean 
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